





The Monthly Newsletter of the San Antonio Prop Busters Academy of Model Aeronautics, Chartered Club Number 1227 September 1, 2020

Web Site: www.propbusters.org
Yahoo Mail Group:

http://groups.yahoo.com/group/SAPropbusters

2020 Club Officers

President:
Charles Strang
2903 Encino Robles
San Antonio, TX 78259
(210) 481-7375

e-mail: cstrang@funfor.us

Vice-President/Safety Rep
Bob Severance
4410 Huntington Woods
San Antonio, TX 78249
(210) 542-0285
email:
sapropbuster@satx.rr.com

Secretary
Terry Ullman
27540 Riata Ranch Dr
San Antonio, TX 78261
(210) 408-0830
e-mail: tullman27@gmail.com

Treasurer
Jim Branaum
8551 Rolling Acres Trail
Fair Oaks Ranch, TX 78015
(830) 981-8893
e-mail: jgbmain@gvtc.com

Newsletter Editor John Gardner 13706 Flying W Trail Helotes, TX 78023 (210) 695-4683

e-mail: jgardnerbb@gmail.com

Next Meeting

Tuesday
Sep 1st
2020

7:00 PM IHOP 14424 San Pedro Ave

Google Coordinates: 29.57312, -98.47847

ON NORTH BOUND ACCESS RD OF 281 Between Bitters and Oak Shadow/Winding Way

If you're going South on 281, Exit Bitters and Take the Turnaround

If you're going North on 281, Exit Bitters and Stay In Right Lane About ¼ mile past Bitters

At The Meeting Be Sure To:

 Wear Masks
 Practice Social Distancing Radio Control Headquarters 14910 Nacogdoches #110 San Antonio, TX 78247 (210) 651-0435 Fax: (210) 650-3568 info@rchgonline.com

Al's Hobbies
7121 Highway 90 West
Suite 150
San Antonio, TX 78227
Voice: (210) 645-1050
Fax: (210) 645-6450
alshobbies@usa.com

Call Us for All Your Copier, Printer & FAX Needs Prop Buster Members Receive a 5% Discount on All Supplies

AMERICOPY, Inc.

6075 De Zavala Rd #J San Antonio, TX 78724

> (210) 381-3568 Fax: (210) 829-5554

Digital Copier/Printers
Print/FAX/Copy/Scan
High Speed Laser Printers
Laser Printer Toner Cartridges
Fax Toner & Supplies
Maintenance Contracts
Nation Wide Delivery

Royal Copystar

Steve Curtis - Owner

//========//

Date: 8/4/2020, 7:08 PM
The meeting of the Prop Busters was called to order by President,
Charles Strang at IHOP, 14424
San Pedro Ave, just north of
Bitters on 281. Attendees had masks and practiced social distancing.

President: Charles welcomed everyone and opened the meeting. No strangers.

The meeting minutes of last month were approved.

VP/Safety Officer: Bob
Severance had no comment.
However, Jim Branaum
mentioned that he was
participating in an event and was
ready to accelerate for takeoff
when he just happened to notice a
pilot of an electric powered plane
pulled out down the runway
without announcing request to
takeoff. Had Jim powered up and
proceeded to take off, it may have
resulted in an airplane collusion or
serious personal injury of the
offending pilot.

Secretary: Terry Ulman had no comment.

Treasurer: Jim Branaum reported the current expenses, income, and account balances. Contact Jim if you need details.

Early Bird Raffle: Jim
Branaum won the fuel.
Membership: Rick Storm
Reported his effort to follow up
with those who had not sent in
their payment in a timely manner.
At this point, he reported that 14

members had not renewed.

Newsletter Free ads and articles of interest for the newsletter need to be submitted by members to John Gardner by the 17th.

Old Business: None

New Busines: Field Search:

There are a couple of potential sites that need to be walked, but the current situation has made it difficult to go schedule a visit. One is in the Pipe Creek area and the other is in the Smithson Valley area. Both areas require a visits and potential discussion with owners if they appear to be practical for our use.

Membership: Rick identified 14 members who chose not to renew. With minimal discussion, a motion "to drop those individuals from our roster" was approved by all present. Model of the Month: None Crash Chronicles: Jim told of flying his Sport Cub when it suddenly grew an appendage and he was unable to control it. After gravity got it down, the battery was hanging out of the bottom and changed the CG enough to make it interesting! He also told of a BAMS member coming in hot, shearing the landing gear off because the plastic bolts gave way, perhaps because they had aged. Separately, Jim mentioned that one of the BAMS members took off with his ailerons reversed, and it didn't end well! George Wilson reported taking off, gaining altitude nicely when the rudder came off and his plane had to come down abruptly. So, he glued the rudder back on, waited a while and flew again. The rudder came off again; and he called it a day.

The Raffle: Pprizes donated by Jerry Giles)

James Branaum – OS 40 engine, fuel

Charles Strang – Airplane kit and engine

Adjourned 8:50 PM

Submitted by:

Terry Ullman, Secretary



Membership Notes

By Richard Storm (210) 680-5653

E-Mail: rstorm@satx.rr.com

Need a membership list?

e-mail me and I'll send you a fresh one.

NEED AN INSTRUCTOR? Call Me

Thank all of you for sticking with us while we seek to acquire a new flying field for general use.

We still have permission to use the San Geronimo Air Park Runway for Model aircraft Operation. Just a reminder, this runway is also used by full scale aircraft and a safety observer is always required.

The membership renewal period has closed for the 2020/20201 year. Unfortunately, we dropped 15 members. This leaves us with 26 paid and one honorary Open member, 3 Family members, 2 Affiliates and one "newsletter only" member. Hopefully we will achieve the connections necessary to get a new primary flying location this year.

The following member celebrates yet another birthday in September. Wish him a happy birthday when you see him.

Day of Birth Member Name
7 Simon Rodriguez



San Antonio Prop Busters Membership Roster

Member Name Home Phone Work Phone AMA Number

		Number
	Open	
Jim Branaum	(830) 981-8893	1428
Brian Caples	(210) 657-2459	615555
Toby Carreon	(210) 435-8857	531319
Don Copeland	(210) 459-0339	921987
Ron Dietes	(210) 497-8420 (210) 246-8432	149844
John Gardner	(210) 695-4683	1012221
Jerry Giles	(210) 696-4649	349541
Don Gray	(210) 408-1568	874310
Sidney E Hipp	(830) 510-6311 (210) 844-7846	424153
Hilmer Merz	(210) 337-0393	63549
Kevin Pellone	(210) 372-9777	1117142
Humberto Perez	(210) 269-3328	103931
Frank Pisz	(512) 699-4161	25439
S. Rodriguez	(281) 728-4890	366423
Lloyd Roecker	(210) 495-2877	89089
Ken Rogers	(210) 259-3761	259284
Brian Saldana	(210) 492-3680	596858
Dave Schlueter	(210) 494-2625 (210) 436-3308	473839
Bob Severance	(210) 889-0472	7989
Benard Siegel	(210) 387-6437	CRASHING
Rick Storm	(210) 680-5653 (210) 925-2128	560007
Charles Strang	(210) 481-7375 (210) 744-1517	762469
Terry Ullman	(210) 408-0830	555630
Greg Vincent		857568
George Wilson	(210) 838-1429 (210) 522-2587	25606
Roger Wuest	(210) 633-0236	577876
	Family	
Letty Dietes	(210) 497-8420	371959
Dawn Oerichbauer	(210) 372-9777	1172271
Ryan Rush	(830) 609-9669	1124585
	Affiliate	
Steve A. Kossl	(210) 218-9292 (210) 308-4777	631729
Michael Rush	(830) 609-9669 (602) 692-0875	

Monday, August 17, 2020



The Propwash 8719 Thatch Drive San Antonio, TX 78240 Next Meeting Tuesday, September 1st 2020 7:00 PM at IHOP on San Pedro See Map at Left